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NEWSLETTER NO 6, 2019 
TERM 2, Week 2 
Friday, 3rd May 
 
 
 
Week 3 
Monday, 6th May 
Tuesday, 7th May 
Wednesday, 8th May 
Thursday, 9th May 
Friday, 10th May 
 
 
 
 
Sunday, 12th May 
Week 4 
Friday, 17th May 
 
 
Saturday, 18th May 
 

 

 
Reconciliation Retreat Day: Year 3 
Mass 10.00am: hosted by Year 3 
Soccer Lightning Premiership 
Final day for Scholastic Bookclub Orders Issue 3 
 
PFA Meeting 7.30pm 
Sacrament of Reconciliation 7.00pm– Year 3 
Life Education Van 
Life Education Van 
Assembly 9.00am: Years Foundation – 2 
Mothers’ Day Breakfast  & Mothers’ Day Stall 
Interschool Sport vs St Columba’s School (home);  
netball at school, football at Glen Huntly Park 
Govt. Secondary School Enrolment Forms due at office: Year 6 
Mothers’ Day 
 
Mass 10.00am: hosted by Foundation – 2 
Interschool Cross County, Bald Hill Park Clayton: Years 3-6 
School Fees Instalment 2 due 
Federal Election Day: PFA sausage sizzle & cake stall 
 

To view the yearly calendar please go to the St Anthony’s School Website/ Calendar 
www.santglen.catholic.edu.au/news-events/calendar 

 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Welcome back to Term 2!  How fortunate were we in Melbourne to have had such beautiful autumn weather.   
I hope that the forecasted rain which seems to have started brings some relief to the areas that are currently in 
need. The term has started with great gusto after a seemingly long break.  The students have commenced their 
programs with enthusiasm, ready to take on the term’s work.  
 
STAFF NEWS:  Ms Estelle Austin will commence as Year 5/6 teacher at the Glen Huntly Campus, on Monday 6th 
May.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mr Andrew Mackin who has been with the class for the past 
six weeks and ensured that the students continued with their learning and programs at school.   
Mr Tim Mooney sends his best wishes and kindest regards to all, and even though he was only with us a short 
time, he will be remembered for his kindness and great attitude with the students and staff.  
 
ENROLMENTS 2020 
A reminder to submit your application forms for any students that will be starting school next year. 
 
 
 

http://www.santglen.catholic.edu.au/
mailto:principal@santglen.catholic.edu.au
http://www.santglen.catholic.edu.au/news-events/calendar


NAPLAN 
All Year 3 & 5 students will take part in the National online testing beginning 14th May.  The students have had 
practice tests online and we are assured that all glitches are fixed.  These one day tests can only reflect part of 
what the students have learnt and can’t measure what they will learn for the remainder of the year.  As a school 
we believe that these tests only reflect part of each student’s learning and we look at these results, along with 
other assessments, when reflecting on the academic progress of each student.  There is much discussion at the 
moment of the actual impact of these tests and many educational institutes and bodies are advocating for the 
removal of the national test.  
 
CURRICULUM DAY 
Monday 27th May is the next designated Curriculum Day for both campuses.  This day will provide an 
opportunity for the school to meet with four other Catholic schools in our zone.  The Religious Education focus 
for the day is to look at teaching in Catholic Schools in line with Vatican 2 and Catholic Social Teachings. There 
will be no school for students on this day but Out of School Hours Care will operate. Please see the OSHC staff to 
make a booking if you wish to use this service. 
 
INTERSCHOOL SPORTS PROGRAM:  The various activities begin this week with Year 3-6 students combining 
from both campuses to be part of the events.  The schedules and permission notices have been prepared and 
sent out to the parents.  This is a great opportunity for the campuses to come together and act as one team.  
Parents are welcome and encouraged to attend each event in support of the activities.   
 
WOOLWORTHS - EARN AND LEARN! 
It’s on again! Woolworths once again are supporting schools. 
St Anthony’s Primary School is participating in the Woolworths Earn & Learn Program. Through this program 
each campus will be able to receive new educational resources for our school – and all we need you to do is 
shop for your groceries at Woolworths. 
 
From 1st May until 25th June 2019, we are collecting Woolworths Earn & Learn 
Stickers.  You will get one Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker for every $10 spent. 
Place the Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker onto a Woolworths Earn & Learn 
Sticker Sheet and return to the school office. 
 
At the end of the promotion, we’ll be able to get some great new equipment, 
including resources for Maths, English, Science and some fantastic fun supplies for 
Arts & Craft, Sport and for our library. Please pass this message on to family and friends so that they can collect 
their stickers and pass them onto the school. Boxes for each campus have been left at the various Woolworth 
centres also. Spare sticker sheets can be collected from the office. If you don’t have a sheet you can send loose 
stickers along. Thank you for supporting our children’s education. 
 
FEDERAL ELECTION 
Both campuses are hosting the Federal Election and the PFAs will be holding Sausage Sizzles etc.  Your support 
on the day will be greatly appreciated for the running of the events. 
 
WINTER UNIFORM 
All students should now be wearing winter uniform. Sports uniform can only be worn on sports days or during 
the swimming program. Please ensure that all clothing is named. 
 
Happy Mothers’ Day to all our Mums, Grandmothers and Carers who give so much to ensure that our children 
are nurtured, happy and safe.  May your tireless work be recognised not only on Mother’s Day but continually 
throughout the year. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Margaret Carlei 
Principal 
 
 

 

 

Mothers' Day Prayer 

Loving God, we thank you for the love of the mothers you have given us, 

whose love is so precious that it can never be measured, 

whose patience seems to have no end.  

May we see your loving hand behind them and guiding them. 

We pray for those mothers who fear they will run out of love 

or time, or patience. 

We ask you to bless them with your own special love. 

We ask this in the name of Jesus, our brother. 

Amen. 

 



 

Religious Education News 
First Reconciliation 
The Sacrament of First Reconciliation also known as the Sacrament of Penance (Confession) will be 
held at St. Anthony’s Church on Tuesday 7th May, 2019 at 7pm.  The candidates have been preparing 
for this special occasion along with the Year 3 students who are learning about God’s mercy and 
forgiveness.    
 
All Year 3 students are learning:- 

 to live in the community of God’s people that know, love 
and serve God 

 about human goodness and brokenness and that we can do 
good as well as do wrong 

 about asking for forgiveness and forgiving others to mend 
broken relationships with God and with each other 

 about how the Bible tells of others who have made 
mistakes against God and each other such as The Prodigal 
Son (The Forgiving Father) and Zacchaeus the Tax Collector 

 
May the Month of Mary 
May is the month which for Catholics is dedicated to Mary the mother of Jesus.  The practice was 
promoted by Pope Leo XIII in 1883 who wrote 12 encyclicals and 5 apostolic letters on the Rosary and 
the devotion to Our Lady.   
 
In ancient times Roman culture linked the month of May to Flora, the goddess of bloom and blossoms 
– this led to the custom of ludi florales (or floral games) which took place at the very end of April as a 
preparation for the entering into the month of May and was then the official beginning of spring for 
the Romans.  This new beginning and new birth is a testimony to the 
motherhood of Mother Earth.  The connection between motherhood and May led 
Christians eventually to adopt “May as Mary Month”.  
 
Also May 12th is the day in Australia we dedicate to our mothers on Mother’s 
Day.  Here at St. Anthony’s we will be dedicating May to Our Lady with prayers in 
the Mary Garden, praying the Rosary and time learning about Mary the mother 
of Jesus and her significance in His life and ours. 
 
 
Upcoming Events  

 May the Month of Mary 
 Friday 3 May – Retreat Day for First Reconciliation candidates and Year 3 students 
 Friday 3 May –Mass at St Anthony’s hosted by Year 3 at 10am 
 Tuesday 7 May – Sacrament of First Reconciliation at 7pm 
 Friday 17 May - Mass at St Anthony’s hosted by Year F-2 at 10am 
 Saturday 1 June - Mass at St Anthony’s hosted by Year 3/4 at 6pm 
 Thursday 13 June – St Anthony’s Feast Day Mass at 10.00am 
 Friday 14 June – Celebration of St Anthony and St Aloysius’ Feast Days 
 Friday 21 June – St Aloysius’ Feast Day  
 Friday 28 June – Feast of the Sacred Heart- Mass at 10.00am 

 
 
 



 
Special Events  
A special Feast Day Celebration will take place on Friday 14th June to honour both St Anthony and St 
Aloysius with a Mass, special activities and lunch for all students from both campuses.  This combined 
feast day celebration has become a tradition for our school and we look forward to mark the occasion 
with special dedications to both saints. 
 
Project Compassion 
We raised a total of $91.25 for Caritas Australia for missions in Zimbabwe, Indonesia, the Solomon 
Islands, Australia, Bangladesh and Vietnam.  Thank you to all who contributed! 
 
Religious Education Curriculum  
The Religious Education Curriculum is part of our core learning at both campuses.  The Religious 
Education Curriculum is mandated by Catholic Education Melbourne and is central to everything we 
do.  With a strong Catholic faith tradition, steeped in gospel values; we strive to bring a lived and 
shared experience of Jesus to everyone. We are devoted to teaching the students about the Catholic 
faith and of other faiths, endeavouring to understand and strengthen our own faith.  We use Bible 
stories from the Old and New Testaments to teach the Good News to the students which assists with 
their development of a greater understanding of Jesus, His mission and God’s plan for us. 
 
I look forward to working with the students and their families in the coming months. 

God Bless,   
Toni Dent  
Religious Education Leader 
 

MASS FOR EXPECTANT MOTHERS 
The Life, Marriage & Family Office warmly invites all expectant mothers and their families to the Mass 
for Expectant Mothers. The Mass will be celebrated by Archbishop Peter A. Comensoli at St Patrick's 
Cathedral on Sunday 2 June at 11.00am. Registrations can be made online 
at: www.cam.org.au/lifemarriagefamily  or alternatively by contacting: 9287 5587 or lmf@cam.org.au. 
Please note that registration closes on Friday 24 May. Expectant mothers who register will receive 
a small token of recognition.  
 

 

 
 
Congratulations to the following students who have received awards at assembly this year: 
 

 FSJ 1/2EC 1/2MC 3/4MR 3/4TD 5/6VW 5/6TM Principal 

Week 3 
15/2/19 

Jemima 
Eddie 

Vrish  
Etienne 

Samuel 
Naledi 

Neve  
Lavinia  
Lucy 

Georgie 
Keira 

Lewis 
Marley 

Kayla  
Derrick 

Nicholai 
Ava 

Week 6 
8/3/19 

Emery 
Isaac 

Manasa 
Julian 

Angus 
Neorah 

Tarun 
Kristian 

Belle 
Marishka 
 

Rafael  
Noeleen 

 
 

Week 
10 
5/4/19 

Christopher 
Pia 

Sophia 
Milou 

Bonnie 
Banjo 

Mahli Caleb  
Angelo 
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St Anthony’s PFA News 2019 
PRESIDENTS’ PATTER  

Term 2 is well under way; the Fair is behind us, so it’s time to think about the PFA events for the rest of 

2019.  We have a meeting planned at 7:30pm this Monday 6th May in the staff room so we will be sure to 

report back after that with all our exciting ideas for 2019. 

Remember, we love to have suggestions from our school community for what we can do as a PFA 

committee. Just send us an email pfa@santglen.catholic.edu.au or have a chat at pick up or drop off about 

your ideas. 

Enjoy your fortnight! 

Emily and Jane 

 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

Next PFA meeting  6th May  
Mother’s Day Stall  10th May 
Election Day BBQ  18th May 

 

ELECTION DAY BBQ 

St Anthony’s is once again a designated Voting Centre at the up and coming Federal Election. As is 

tradition, we will run a BBQ and cake stall on the Election Day to take advantage of compulsory voting. At 

the State Election (held in late November 2018) we managed to raise approximately $1700 for our school. 

We will be calling on everyone to help out during the course of the day or to bake some goods for the cake 

stall. So please put the date in your diary and keep an eye out for a CareMonkey notification for further 

details. 

 

MOTHERS’ DAY 

We have purchased some wonderful items for your children to buy at this year’s Mothers’ 

Day Stall.  Please be sure to send some money along with your children on Friday 

10th May. All students will be given the opportunity to purchase a gift or two for their mother 

or someone special. 

We also require parent helpers on this day to assist with the stall. We will need assistance 

to setup, sell and pack-up the stall. The stall will run from 9am to 12pm, so even if you 

can’t assist for the duration of the stall, a few hours would be a wonderful help.  

CLASS LIAISONS 

Many thanks to those who have nominated themselves to be a 2019 Class Liaison.  We still have the 

following classes to be filled.   

3/4  MR 

5/6  EA 

Please email pfa@santglen.catholic.edu.au if you would like to nominate yourself or team up with another 

parent for the job. 

 

CAKE RAFFLE 

Please let Sarah Gerrand at gray_gerrand@yahoo.com if you are able to help out by supplying a cake for 

our Friday raffle held each Friday. Tickets are 20 cents each or six for $1.00. 

 

SPONSORS 

Please support our sponsors 

mailto:pfa@santglen.catholic.edu.au
mailto:pfa@santglen.catholic.edu.au
mailto:gray_gerrand@yahoo.com


 





 

All students are welcome to come along to a chess lesson free of 

charge to see if they would like to enrol in classes 



 



   
 

 


